

TOWN OF BRISTOL DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

111 Mt. Hope Avenue Bristol, Rhode Island 02809 Tel. 401-253-4100 Fax 401-254-1278

MEMORANDUM

TO: Steven Contente

Town Administrator

FROM: Christopher J. Parella

Director of Public Works

DATE: March 22, 2023

RE: James DePasquale, 114 Constitution Street – Request for Curb Cut

Mr. Administrator,

I have reviewed the above-mentioned petition for a 12' curb cut on Cooke Street, and I have no objections to the granting of this request. There is currently a "No Parking" box painted where the proposed curb cut would be so this would not result in any reduction of available on-street parking on Cooke Street. Also, the proposed driveway would accommodate up to four (4) vehicles.

I spoke with a neighbor who would like to be heard at the meeting regarding his concerns with the proximity to Constitution Street as well as there being possibly four (4) vehicles backing in and out of driveway.

I would recommend that if approved the Honorable Town Council refer the petitioner to the Department of Public Works to ensure that proper construction material and practices are followed.

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher J. Parella Director of Public Works TOWN COUNCIL

MAR 29 2023

CUN CONTENTE

STEVEN CONTENTE

Town Administrator